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Register notice published on October 2, 
2017 and November 8, 2017. This notice 
allows an additional 30 days for public 
comments. A fuller description of the 
ICR is given below, including its 
estimated burden and cost to the public. 
An agency may not conduct or sponsor 
and a person is not required to respond 
to a collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. 
DATES: Additional comments may be 
submitted on or before February 15, 
2018. 
ADDRESSES: Submit your comments, 
referencing Docket ID No. EPA–HQ– 
OAR–2010–0885, to (1) the EPA online 
using http://www.regulations.gov (our 
preferred method), by email to a-and-r- 
docket@epa.gov, or by mail to: EPA 
Docket Center, Environmental 
Protection Agency, Mail Code 28221T, 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, 
Washington, DC 20460, and (2) OMB via 
email to oira_submission@omb.eop.gov. 
Address comments to OMB Desk Officer 
for EPA. The EPA’s policy is that all 
comments received will be included in 
the public docket without change 
including any personal information 
provided, unless the comment includes 
profanity, threats, information claimed 
to be Confidential Business Information 
or other information whose disclosure is 
restricted by statute. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Butch Stackhouse, Air Quality Policy 
Division, Office of Air Quality Planning 
and Standards, C539–01, U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency, 
Research Triangle Park, NC 27709; 
telephone number: (919) 541–5208; fax 
number: (919) 541–5509; email address: 
stackhouse.butch@epa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
Supporting documents, which explain 
in detail the information that the EPA 
will be collecting, are available in the 
public docket for this ICR. The docket 
can be viewed online at https://
www.regulations.gov or in person at the 
EPA Docket Center Reading Room, WJC 
West, Room 3334, 1301 Constitution 
Avenue NW, Washington, DC 20229. 
The telephone number for the Docket 
Center is (202) 566–1744. For additional 
information about the EPA’s public 
docket, visit https://www.epa.gov/ 
dockets. 

Abstract: The EPA requires the 
information requested in this ICR to 
perform its proper function to ensure 
the implementation of the 2008 ozone 
National Ambient Air Quality Standards 
(NAAQS) in areas of the country that are 
designated nonattainment for the 
standards. This ICR pertains to 
attainment planning efforts by states for 

areas designated nonattainment for the 
ozone NAAQS revised on March 12, 
2008 (73 FR 16436). Those planning 
efforts must meet the statutory 
requirements of CAA sections 172, 182 
and 184, and the regulatory 
requirements established in the 
‘‘Implementation of the 2008 National 
Ambient Air Quality Standards for 
Ozone: State Implementation Plan (SIP) 
Requirements; Final Rule’’ (80 FR 
12264). The EPA has since revised the 
ozone NAAQS on October 1, 2015 (80 
FR 65292), and any burden associated 
with attainment planning for areas 
designated nonattainment for the 2015 
ozone NAAQS will be covered through 
a separate ICR process. The information 
covered by this ICR includes, but is not 
limited to, state submissions of 
attainment demonstrations, reasonable 
further progress plans, and reasonably 
available control technology 
determinations. 

Form Numbers: None. 
Respondents/Affected Entities: State 

and local governments. 
Respondent’s Obligation To Respond: 

Mandatory (see Clean Air Act sections 
172, 182 and 184). 

Estimated Number of Respondents: 17 
(total). 

Frequency of Response: Annual. 
Total Estimated Burden: 34,000 hours 

(per year). Burden is defined at 5 CFR 
1320.3(b). 

Total Estimated Cost: $2,311,000 (per 
year), includes $0 annualized capital or 
operation and maintenance costs. 

Changes in Estimates: There is a 
decrease of 6,000 annual labor hours in 
the total estimated respondent burden 
compared with the ICR currently 
approved by OMB. This decrease is due 
to the activities expected to occur 
during the period from February 1, 
2018, to January 31, 2021, which are 
similar in nature, but not identical, to 
the SIP planning and submission 
activities in the original ICR period. 
Factors contributing to the variation 
include the stage of implementation that 
various nonattainment areas are in for 
the 2008 ozone NAAQS, and states’ 
relative success in attaining the 2008 
ozone NAAQS during the original ICR 
period. More specifically, the reasons 
the total estimated burden in this ICR 
renewal is different than the total 
estimated burden hours currently 
approved by OMB, include: 

• Many areas that have successfully 
attained the 2008 ozone NAAQS are 
now eligible to request redesignation to 
attainment. 

• As many as 13 nonattainment areas 
are potentially subject to the additional 
air quality planning and emissions 
control requirements of the ‘‘Serious’’ 

classification because they may not 
attain the 2008 NAAQS by the Moderate 
area attainment deadline of July 20, 
2018. For these areas, states will need to 
take further steps to ensure air quality 
standards are achieved by the next 
attainment deadline. 

• The estimates have been calculated 
using 2017 dollars. The adjustments to 
the cost assumptions are summarized in 
sections 6(b) and 6(c) of the supporting 
statement, and fully detailed in a 
background spreadsheet titled, 
‘‘Estimate of Burden for 2008 O3 SIP 
Rule 1st Renewal ICR Worksheet, 2017.’’ 
This spreadsheet is available in the 
docket. 

Courtney Kerwin, 
Director, Regulatory Support Division. 
[FR Doc. 2018–00575 Filed 1–12–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

EXPORT-IMPORT BANK 

[Public Notice: 2017–6010] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Comment Request 

AGENCY: Export-Import Bank of the 
United States. 
ACTION: Submission for OMB review and 
comments request. 

SUMMARY: The Export-Import Bank of 
the United States (EXIM), as a part of its 
continuing effort to reduce paperwork 
and respondent burden, invites the 
general public and other Federal 
Agencies to comment on the proposed 
information collection, as required by 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 

The collection provides EXIM staff 
with the information necessary to 
monitor the borrower’s payments for 
exported goods covered under its short 
and medium-term export credit 
insurance policies. It also alerts EXIM 
staff of defaults, so they can manage the 
portfolio in an informed manner. 
DATES: Comments must be received on 
or before February 15, 2018 to be 
assured of consideration. 
ADDRESSES: Comments may be 
submitted electronically on 
www.regulations.gov (EIB 92–27) or by 
mail to Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, 725 17th Street NW, 
Washington, DC 20038 Attn: OMB 
3048–0027 Form can be viewed at 
http://www.exim.gov/pub/pending/ 
eib92-27.pdf 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Title and Form Number: EIB 92–27 
Report of Overdue Accounts Under 
Short-Term Policies. 

OMB Number: 3048–0027. 
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Type of Review: Regular. 
Need and Use: The collection 

provides EXIM staff with the 
information necessary to monitor the 
borrower’s payments for exported goods 
covered under its short- and medium 
term export credit insurance policies. It 
also alerts EXIM staff of defaults, so they 
can manage the portfolio in an informed 
manner. 

Affected Public: This form affects 
entities involved in the export of U.S. 
goods and services. 

Annual Number of Respondents: 745. 
Estimated Time per Respondent: 15 

minutes. 
Annual Burden Hours for 

Respondents: 186.25 hours. 
Frequency of Reporting or Use: 

Monthly, until completed. 
Government Expenses: 
Reviewing Time per Year: 186.25 

hours. 
Average Wages per Hour: $42.50. 
Average Cost per Year: $7,915.63 

(time * wages). 
Benefits and Overhead: 20%. 
Total Government Cost: $9,498.75. 

Bassam Doughman, 
IT, Specialist. 
[FR Doc. 2018–00510 Filed 1–12–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6690–01–P 

EXPORT-IMPORT BANK 

[Public Notice: 2017–6014] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Comment Request 

AGENCY: Export-Import Bank of the 
United States. 
ACTION: Submission for OMB review and 
comments request. 

SUMMARY: The Export-Import Bank of 
the United States (EXIM), as part of its 
continuing effort to reduce paperwork 
and respondent burden, invites the 
general public and other Federal 
Agencies to comment on the proposed 
information collection, as required by 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 

Pursuant to the Export-Import Bank 
Act of 1945, as amended (12 U.S.C. 635, 
et seq.), the Export-Import Bank of the 
United States (EXIM), facilitates the 
finance of the export of U.S. goods and 
services by providing insurance or 
guarantees to U.S. exporters or lenders 
financing U.S. exports. By neutralizing 
the effect of export credit insurance or 
guarantees offered by foreign 
governments and by absorbing credit 
risks that the private sector will not 
accept, EXIM enables U.S. exporters to 
compete fairly in foreign markets on the 
basis of price and product. In the event 

that a borrower defaults on a transaction 
insured or guaranteed by EXIM, the 
insured or guaranteed exporter or lender 
may seek payment from EXIM by the 
submission of a claim. This collection of 
information is necessary, pursuant to12 
U.S.C. 635(a)(1), to determine if such 
claim complies with the terms and 
conditions of the relevant insurance 
policy or guarantee, as the case may be. 

DATES: Comments must be received on 
or before February 15, 2018 to be 
assured of consideration. 

ADDRESSES: Comments may be 
submitted electronically on 
WWW.REGULATIONS.GOV (EIB 10–05) 
or by mail to Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, 725 17th Street NW, 
Washington, DC 20038 Attn: OMB 
3048–10–05 The information collection 
tool can be reviewed at: http://
www.exim.gov/pub/pending/eib10- 
05.pdf. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:
Title and Form Number: EIB 10–05 

Notice of Claim and Proof of Loss, 
Medium Term Guarantee. 

OMB Number: 3048–0035. 
Type of Review: Regular. 
Need and Use: This collection of 

information is necessary, pursuant to 12 
U.S.C. Sec. 635(a)(1), to determine 
eligibility of the applicant for EXIM 
assistance. The information collected 
enables EXIM to determine the 
eligibility of the shipment(s) for 
insurance and to calculate the premium 
due to EXIM for its support of the 
shipment(s) under its insurance 
program. 

Affected Public: This form affects 
entities involved in the export of U.S. 
goods and services. 

Annual Number of Respondents: 65. 
Estimated Time per Respondent: 1 

hour. 
Annual Burden Hours: 65 hours. 
Frequency of Reporting of Use: As 

needed to request a claim payment. 
Government Expenses: 
Reviewing Time per Year: 65 hours. 
Average Wages per Hour: $42.50. 
Average Cost per Year: $2,762. 
(time * wages) 
Benefits and Overhead: 20%. 
Total Government Cost: $3,315. 

Bassam Doughman, 
IT Specialist. 
[FR Doc. 2018–00513 Filed 1–12–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6690–01–P 

EXPORT-IMPORT BANK 

[Public Notice: 2017–6013] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Comment Request 

AGENCY: Export-Import Bank of the 
United States. 
ACTION: Submission for OMB review and 
comments request. 

SUMMARY: The Export-Import Bank of 
the United States (EXIM), as part of its 
continuing effort to reduce paperwork 
and respondent burden, invites the 
general public and other Federal 
Agencies to comment on the proposed 
information collection, as required by 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 

This collection of information is 
necessary to determine eligibility of the 
export sales for insurance coverage. The 
Report of Premiums Payable for 
Financial Institutions Only is used to 
determine the eligibility of the 
shipment(s) and to calculate the 
premium due to EXIM for its support of 
the shipment(s) under its insurance 
program. EXIM customers will be able 
to submit this form on paper or 
electronically. 

By neutralizing the effect of export 
credit support offered by foreign 
governments and by absorbing credit 
risks that the private sector will not 
accept, EXIM enables U.S. exporters to 
compete fairly in foreign markets on the 
basis of price and product. Under the 
Working Capital Guarantee Program, 
EXIM provides repayment guarantees to 
lenders on secured, short-term working 
capital loans made to qualified 
exporters. The guarantee may be 
approved for a single loan or a revolving 
line of credit. 

In the event that a buyer defaults on 
a transaction insured by EXIM the 
insured exporter or lender may seek 
payment by the submission of a claim. 
DATES: Comments must be received on 
or before February 15, 2018 to be 
assured of consideration. 
ADDRESSES: Comments may be 
submitted electronically on 
WWW.REGULATIONS.GOV or by mail 
to Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs, 725 17th Street NW, 
Washington, DC 20038, Attn: OMB 
3048–10–03. 

The information collection tool can be 
reviewed at: http://www.exim.gov/pub/ 
pending/eib10-03.pdf (EIB 10–03). 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Title and Form Number: EIB 10–03 
Notice of Claim and Proof of Loss, 
Export Credit Insurance Policies. 

OMB Number: 3048–0033. 
Type of Review: Regular. 
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